St. Paul’s Episcopal Church
Minutes

Vestry Meeting, 7-18-21

Present: Cathy Cole, Lynn Domina, Jan Edwards, Sandra K. Jones, Kris Mowafy, Marna Franson
The meeting was held at the home of Lynn Domina and Sandra Jones following the 10:30 liturgy.
The meeting opened with prayer and pot-luck lunch.

Minutes of the June meeting were approved.

Church cleaning— Lynn will ask Sierra to ask SCI for an estimate for deep cleaning and ongoing cleaning
similar to the other estimate we have.

Junior Warden Report

Jan Edwards, Junior Warden, requested approval to pay for the EFIS repair. A motion was made by Jan
and seconded by Kris to pay for the repair in full; the motion passed unanimously.

The repaired portion of the building will need to be repainted; Linc will check on painters.
Jan and Sandra will meet with Linc to discuss options for library flooring.

The boiler is in the process of being repaired and cleaned.

Carol P. has volunteered to clean out the refrigerator.

Jan has emailed the roofing company twice without response.

A new pride flag will be hung outside the church.

Other Business

Cathy has a copy of the building use agreement Messiah Lutheran Church uses. Lynn and Cathy will have
a proposed revision of St. Paul’s building use agreement to present at the August meeting.

Jon Magnusun would like to use the chapel for tai chi on Wednesdays. The vestry supports this request.

Marna raised the issue of people coming to the church requesting money for food, gas, etc. Discussion
followed regarding how to respond.

Marna led a discussion of vestry members’ frustrations with and hopes for St. Paul’s.



The next vestry meeting will be Sunday, Aug. 16, following the 10:30 liturgy.
The meeting adjourned at approximately 4:00.

Following the meeting, the Vestry voted via email to approve Lynn Domina and Lincoln Frazier as
signatories on checks written by St. Paul’s.



